## American Legion Auxiliary Department of California District 28 President's Report September 18, 2022

Good morning everyone,

Past District Presidents, Chairpersons Auxiliary Members, and to everyone on Zoom Welcome to our District first meeting. I appreciate that you're all here and on Zoom.

I feel that first thing that I would love to do is thank you each one of you for taking on this program Or have continued to follow through with the same program from last year. What you do is for the good of this organization for veterans and military members and their families. I have 3 active duty grandsons and my daughters husband is still active duty for over his 23 years approximately.

I have much admiration for what you long timers have formatted here as far as the structure networking that is in place, you've been very helpful and that encourages me to go forward in your footsteps so thank you.sincerely

To you Unit Presidents,

stay informed by signing in to the Department web page and go there often (Calegionauxiliary.com) Plan ahead by following your Unit checklist that tells you that it's time to pay your ALAMIS logon fee, time for audit, Poppy order, GirlsState reservation, do your IRS filings etc.

Start discussions about your Units about donations to Department and to your District if it's. Not already in your standing rules.

I'm missing a few Audit report so if you three could file those with me asap #512 #591 #589.

My selection for my Special Project will be the GI Josie Org. Im choosing this project because it goes along very closely with our Department Presidents project which is VA&R >Veterans with PTSD. If you go on to the Department page you can read President Gloria Williams bio you'll see that she has also posted a flyer about GI Josie org.

I've have had my first Official visit to Unit 81 in Gonzalez it was really structured run meeting Sondra keep up the good work, I'm really pleased that you were my first experience I felt right at home there. We had the opportunity to hear from 2 Girl State alumni Reports they were wonderful and I hope to meet your Girls State alumni in my furture visit with other Units. so that's something to think about for whenever I come to visit your Unit, it's really a fulfilling experience to listen to this motivating Report. to hear it made me feel like jumping on board with this program.

I have dates for visit to Unit 41 Monterey on Oct.3 and Unit 591 Seaside on Oct.11.

So to sum it all up everyone please remember visit the Department website to get updated information. Turn in your Audit reports and tax filings.

Also please see our new district website for updated information within this District it's a great job that Rebecca is doing for us. the address is (d28ala.weebly.com).

This concludes my report Thank you all for your support

In Service Not self Esther LePore D-28 President Report